UMPS MEETING MINUTES
April 18, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Cherie Stein.

Minutes


Minutes from the March meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Liz Lacina to approve the minutes, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report


Gloria Grabarczyk presented the Treasurer’s Report for March.  

The only deposit for March was the New Orleans payment.  The expenses included students using student account money for New Orleans food costs and accompanist fees.  There is a small balance for the New Orleans trip.  The office needs an email from Gloria in order to get reimbursed.  Gloria will contact Allie so that she can pass it to Sara Unertl.

Student account information will be going out to the directors soon.

$3500 of our budget is being set aside for music awards.  $1500 is set aside for district WSMA medals.


Julie Bennett has volunteered to be nominated for next year’s treasurer position.


There was a motion by Liz Lacina to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Rachel Christiansen and the motion passed.

Director’s Reports


Mrs. Umhoefer indicated that the New Orleans trip was wonderful and she was proud of all of the students.  The Jazz band performed twice and the Wind Ensemble performed at Loyola.  They also went on a Jazz Cruise.  

The UW Madison Varsity Band Concert will be on Friday, April 19th.  This is the event we were invited to attend in lieu of the UW Band Day.  Students need to report by 4:15PM.  They need to bring money for dinner on State Street and should be back at midnight.

Allie will be getting the schedule soon for the students participating in the State WSMA competition on May 4th.

Music letter order forms are due April 26th.

Information will be sent out soon for drum major and Wind Ensemble auditions.

Next year’s band trip will be announced at the next UMPS meeting on May 2nd.

Two band students were accepted into the State Honors Band, Rachael Stein and Lyndsey Frisch.  Allie will fill out a request for UMPS to cover their entrance fee as we have done in the past.
Miss Schlecht was not present and did not send a report.  The choir concert will be held on May 16th in the multipurpose room (“Dates to Remember” will be adjusted). 

Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

New Business:
As in past years, there will be four $500 music scholarships awarded to seniors who have participated in the FHS music program.  The scholarship criteria has been formally documented this year.  It is now being based on a combination of music points, directors input, and the student’s submitted essay.  This document will be added to the UMPS web site.  Winners will be announced at both the senior banquet and the music banquet.



Voting for the UMPS board will be held at the May 2nd UMPS meeting.  The current nominations are:

President - Cherie Stein
Vice President - Debbie Klein
Treasurer – Julie Bennett
Co-Secretary - Debbie Babula
Co-Secretary - Karen Matovich
Communications - Laurie Staniszewski
Fund Raising – Elizabeth Lacina
Anyone who is interested or knows someone who is interested in being nominated, can contact the current President, Cherie Stein, or attend the May 2nd meeting.  The current board would love to have more diversity in terms of parent participation across the orchestra, choir, and band, both in the board and in meetings.  There was a suggestion to have more speakers for the meetings next year or maybe do a raffle at the end of next year based on parents’ attendance.  It was duly noted that parents have done an amazing job contributing to UMPS and the music program through volunteering and refreshment donations this year.

Craft Fair: The next craft fair will be held at the Forest Park middle school due to the FHS renovations.  Sonji Millet will be chairing the event again and is looking for a co-chair.  Anyone who is interested can contact any of the board members.  There was discussion about running a shuttle bus from a designated parking spot to Forest Park given the lack of parking near the middle school. A smaller bus holds 20 people and costs $20/hour, a bigger bus holds 60 people and costs $31.30/hour.  The shuttle will most likely drop off at one end of the middle school and pick up at the other end (signs will be posted).  NHS students could get volunteer hours for carrying items from a designated holding spot to the bus pick-up.  The band room was identified as a possibility, but may be too tight.  Music student performers will most likely play in the alcove near the front doors (which will be locked).  Cherie will check on the availability of outlets.  There was discussion about possibly using the front space of the cafeteria for food, and maybe providing simple items such as hotdogs or sloppy joes.  There are 94 booths available.

Cousins Sub Day/Fundraiser:  Cherie Stein contacted the Cousins Sub on 76th & Rawson to reserve Saturday May 4th for our music department fundraiser.  We will earn 10% of all sales for the day and would be allowed to have a table or booth in the store to promote ourselves.  The proceeds will go to UMPS.  Sue will handle the announcements.  There was discussion about putting this in the FHS Newsletter, if timing allowed for it.  Cherie suggested that the money may be used to commission a piece for the opening of the FHS auditorium.  Allie suggested that we could add Cousins to the program as a donor/supporter of the FHS music program.

Other fundraisers:  Butter braids were discussed, but Gloria indicated that we may have issues with keeping them cold enough.  The Junior class may use this as a fundraiser again as well.  Liz suggested Pampered Chef (soccer gets 20% back).  Colonel Pops is no longer available.  Debbie Klein will investigate whether or not there’s another popcorn opportunity and bring that to the May 2nd meeting.  The LaCrosse team did a Schwan’s fundraising event selling ice cream and pre-made meals.  The Seroogy candy bars are a possibility.  Other ideas suggested were a Play-a-thon, Knowledge-a-thon, March-a-thon (pledge for minutes of marching), or Jazz-a-thon.  Music professionals could also be asked to support the FHS music department.  It was suggested that we do our fundraiser early in the year.  Another fundraising idea is to have parents purchase an ad for their child in the spring concert for $20.  There was some discussion about possibly charging for tickets for concerts, but most people didn’t like the idea of charging parents, plus there may be copywrite issues.  Students could also help with Lion’s Club parking at St. Martin’s fair (2 hour parent required shifts, 4 kids per shift).

UMPS web site:  Debbie Babula questioned whether or not students’ names & pictures should be posted on the site.  Allie mentioned that students sign a release at the beginning of the year.  It was decided to only use first names on the site.  If anyone has any questions or issues about this, please contact Debbie Babula.

Music Awards (May 29th): Cherie will fill out and submit the facilities request form.  Debbie Klein will call “That’s Amore” for catering (meat & no meat), Gloria will call Mrs. McVeigh for senior flowers and order the cake from Sam's Club.  Water & soda will be ordered from the school.  A few volunteers will be needed to support the event.  We typically charge $6-$8 for dinner.  Money is collected via the directors and an RSVP list is checked at the door.  The directors will also take care of the slide show.  Ticket requests will be sent out after April 26th.
Liz Lacina motioned to adjourn the meeting and Rachel Christiansen seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Babula
Co-Secretary

